

John Schaufelberger Board Chair August 6, 2019

Charlie Roesset Board Vice Chair

Dr. Mark A. Thompson

D. I. I.D. 4

President

Richard Burt Secretary

Wentworth Institute of Technology

Pam Dullum Treasurer 550 Huntington Ave Boston, MA 02115

Steve Nellis President / CEO

Dear Dr. Thompson,



During our July 2019 Annual Meeting, the American Council for Construction Education (ACCE) Board of Trustees reviewed the application for renewal of accreditation of the Construction Management Program at Wentworth Institute of Technology. The Board had available the final report of the Visiting Team, which is enclosed. This letter is to inform you that the Board has approved a six-year reaccreditation from July 2019 through July 2025.



As directed by the Board, ACCE requires first-year and third-year progress reports containing documented progress toward correcting the Weaknesses and Concerns cited in the Visiting Team Report. The Board's comments are summarized below:



The Council approves the re-accreditation of the Construction Management Program at Wentworth Institute of Technology for six years with first and third-year progress reports. The Council expects an action plan to address all weaknesses and concerns in the first-year progress report.



A renewal of accreditation visit at the end of the six-year period should be scheduled between February 1 and April 1, 2025. The self-evaluation study, in preparation for this visit, will be due in the ACCE national office no later than November 1, 2024.



The enclosed Visiting Team Report contains a delineation of identified Strengths, Weaknesses, Concerns, and Undeveloped Potentials. It is the expectation of ACCE that cited Weaknesses and Concerns are addressed during the period of re-accreditation.



The Board of Trustees extends congratulations on this re-accreditation and expresses its appreciation for the many courtesies extended to our Visiting Team and for the positive way in which your faculty and staff responded throughout the review process. We wish you continued success with your Construction Management Program and feel confident that your graduates, the construction community, and our country are richer for your efforts.

Congratulations on your achievement!



Hannson

John Schaufelberger

Respectfully,

Chair, ACCE Board of Trustees



Enclosure



Cc: Dr. Chuck Hotchkiss, Associate Provost & Dean of the College of Architecture, Design, and Construction Management

Professor E. Scott Sumner, Department Chair and Associate Professor of Construction Management

Dr. Khalid Siddiqi, Chair, ACCE Accreditation Committee Professor Mikael Anderson, Visiting Team Chairman